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with “barefoot” doctors working in remote areas.
Students from poor backgrounds in developing
countries will be able to access the most advanced
college curricula from schools like MIT.
Technology will continue to lead us in directions
unimaginable today.

The last decade of 19th century America offers
interesting parallels to today. The US government
was in dire economic straits, heavy immigration
posed problems of assimilation, there was an
increasing gap between rich and poor, foreign
involvement challenged American values, and
technology was supporting great strides in produc-
tivity. It was also a time when Americans fretted
over the purposes and consequences of globaliza-
tion. The world from the American perspective in
the 1890s was a place of great promise, but at the
same time a dangerous place; the future would be a
voyage through uncharted waters. One hundred
years later, the USA faces similar uncertainty. One
comforting thought is the role that productivity
will play in uplifting the global community, espe-
cially if social, economic, and gender equity are
identified as productivity’s beneficiaries.

From the
SECRETARY-GENERAL’S

schedule

Michael Manson had a long and close association
with the APO when he was the Assistant Director
of the East-West Center’s Institute of Economic
Development and Politics in Honolulu. He helped
to initiate a number of collaboration programs
between the APO and the East-West Center.
Manson also served in the Asian Development
Bank, and was Director of Communications with
the State of Hawaii’s Department of Business,
Economic Development and Tourism. He is
presently an educator, and a regular contributor to
this column.

...... by Michael Manson

April 2004

6 April
APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima made a presentation on the APO to Fellows of
the Young Leaders’ Program (YLP) at the National Graduate Institute for Policy
Studies School of Government, Tokyo. The YLP was started in 2001 by the Japanese
Ministry of Education, Culture, Sports, Science and Technology to foster future
national leaders in Asian and other countries and to establish friendly relations among
Asian and other countries, including Japan.

9–10 April
Attended the China-Japan Symposium on “Ecomaterials, Recycling-oriented
Industries, and Environmental Management” in Suzhou, People’s Republic of China,
where the Secretary-General presented a keynote paper on “Greening Supply Chains
through Green Productivity for Global Competitiveness and Sustainability.” He was
accompanied by APO Environment Director Augustine Koh. Both attended the
meeting at the invitation of Prof. Ryoichi Yamamoto of the Institute of Industrial
Science, University of Tokyo, Japan, who is currently a Vice Chairman of the APO GP
Advisory Committee. Among the sponsors of the symposium were the Chinese
Materials Research Society, Chinese Society of Environment Sciences, and University
of Tokyo.

24–27 April
Attended the 60th Session of the United Nations Economic and Social Commission for
Asia and the Pacific (ESCAP) in Shanghai, People’s Republic of China. Mr. Tajima was
accompanied by APO Industry Director Ken Inoue. During the meeting, the APO pro-
posed to ESCAP the signing of a memorandum of understanding between the two
organizations.

Mr. Tajima speaking at the Suzhou symposium
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